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A fun photo after a time of sharing the gospel and 
training with Filipino staff and students. 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. 
Where would I be without you? What a privilege 
to be so engaged with what God is doing in the 
world.  

Have a wonderful Christmas!! 

Philippines Update  

Responsive Students  

On our first day, the group of 7 I was with divided 
into 2 groups made up of Americans and 
Filipinos. The Filipino students initiated sharing 
the gospel with fellow students. 10 people 
indicated they prayed to receive Christ with us 
that day. 

It was interesting to listen as they shared the 
gospel in English and Tagalog, seamlessly 
switching between languages in the same 
sentence. 

A personal highlight 

Throughout the week, I asked students why they were 
committed to being a Christ-centered multiplying 
disciple or why they were sharing the gospel with others. 
Each in their own way, said that it was because of how 
much they were grateful for God’s love, they wanted 
others to know the love of God, too. Isn’t that wonderful?  

As one of the guys with me from Boston said, it wasn’t 
what they were doing that was so amazing, it was who 
was doing it. They have first year students inviting other 
students to deeper commitment. They have successfully 
reached to 4 generations of disciples; that’s not easy in 
the 4 year window of a college students time at school.


